April 7, 2020
2" Day of the April term
Maysville, MO

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission
DeKalb County Road & Bridge Building, Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District
Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District
Commissioner, Garry McFee. Office Holders attending via video conference for the pledge and the
prayer which was led by West District Commissioner, Kyle White.

The minutes of the March 30, 2020 meeting were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle
White making the motion to approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second.
Motion carried.

The Commission met at the Road & Bridge building on this day. They will meet at their regular
time in the Courthouse on April 14",

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss matching rock, brush,
equipment and work they were doing around the County. The Commission wants to commend the
road & bridge department for how well their facilities are maintained. Bill was approved to stock
pile rock. Bill reported that he had filled up the fuel barrel while fuel prices were low.

The Road & Bridge Department is closed to all patron traffic until further notice. You can contact
the Clerk’s Office should you need assistance.

The Commission discussed COVID-19. As of April 7, 2020 The DeKalb County Courthouse will
remain on restricted access until further notice. A reminder to all patrons if you are entering the
Courthouse you will be asked to sign your name, address and phone number. We also ask that you
continue and do as much business by email, phone or mail during this time if at all possible.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed her concern of the possibility of declining tax revenues and
has asked Office Holders to be frugal with their spending at this time. Due to concerns the
Commission has reduced sales tax rock from 120 a ton to 110 tons to the mile. If revenues remain
good then the Commission will revisit this issue in the future.

The opioid litigation was discussed with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion
to join the lawsuit with Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the second. Motion carried.

The Commission discussed signs to be placed at all historical school sites that are located within the
County.
Costs are still being reviewed from different vendors.

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to see if anything was needed from him or his office.

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission
will be April 14, 2020 at 9 a.m.



